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Dear Commissioner Chester: 

 
As a large school district we have experienced a good deal of transiency from the Lowell Community  
Charter School since its opening.   Attached please find the transiency report from last year which indicates 
the overall movement of students out of the Lowell Community Charter School. Although not all of these 
students transfer to our schools the transition of the greater majority of students to Lowell Public Schools 
presents a myriad of challenges to the Lowell School district.  The transiency in combination with the 
funding formula for moving students after October first adds additional funding pressures to the organization. 
We have added over 350 students to the Lowell Public schools since August 15th. The overall influx of 
students is demanding but the pattern of influx from the charter schools is consistent and impacts our overall 
systems of support on a regular basis. 

 
A long-term pattern from the Lowell Community Charter School is the transfer of students with Special 
Needs back to the public school setting.  It is documented practice that Individual Educational Programs 
(IEPs) are amended to include more intensive services before students are transferred to the Lowell Public 
Schools.  Additionally, incoming parents have reported that they are informed at the Charter School that the 
Special Education Services added to the IEP by the Charter School cannot be implemented in the student's 
current educational setting. Then a suggestion is made by LCC that the student be transferred to the public 
schools.  Thus, the parents are denied the option of implementing the IEP in the charter school setting to 
determine appropriateness of the changes, therefore, depriving the parents of their right to the Charter School 
slot. This message has been articulated for many years and continues to be documented by LPS staff. 

 
Although there has been a significant improvement in the communication between the Lowell Public Schools 
and the Lowell Community Charter school regarding meetings and attendance there continue to be issues. 
For example, LCC held a meeting at the end of the 2013 school year.  At this meeting, the LCC TEAM 
wrote and IEP placing a student in a private out of district setting without the LPS being invited to the 
meeting. This is clearly a violation of 603 CMR 28.00. The Department of Education is clear that in such 
circumstances, the LPS “shall” be notified and invited to participate in such TEAM meetings.  LCC either 
was unaware, ignored and/or violated this legal requirement and the special education coordinator for 
LCC has acknowledged this failure. As a result of failure to notify and invite the LPS as required by law, the 
TEAM was not made aware that the LPS may have had an “in-district program” that could have provided 
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services to the student.  In addition, this action may have resulted in the student being denied a Free and 
Appropriate Education (FAPE).   The student is currently placed in an out of district setting.  Historically, 
when students have registered in Lowell after receiving a significant increase in services from LCC, such as 
the addition of a 1:1 paraprofessional or a substantially separate program, Lowell finds the services are more 
restrictive than what FAPE allows for based on the students needs. After Lowell Public School staff work 
with the students it is determined that the level of need does not warrant such intensive services.  The 
students are often able to make progress with fewer services than recommended by the LCC School.  This 
raises serious and continued concerns on the part of LPS as to how LCC services students on IEPs. 

 
While there is no question that the Lowell Community Charter School has improved over the past couple of 
years, and the 2013 numbers for the school indicated better improvement than their 2012 scores. 
One argument of this documented success could be that downsizing the charter school was a key component 
in their improvement, and they are a better school as a K-6 operation and time will tell if this is the case if the 
school remains as a K-6 institution. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Jean M. Franco 
Superintendent of Schools 
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